Notification Regarding 'Ir'npounded Vehicles

The Dallas Police Department will no longer use their current vehicle impound lot
and will store vehicles in a new location.

In an effort to streamline the process of moving hundreds of vehicles, the
Department is looking to release vehicles no longer needed for evidentiary
purposes.

The Dallas County District Attorney's Office is notifying the defense bar of this
impending action.

Assistant District Attorneys handling cases that correspond with impounded vehicles
the Dallas Police Department is looking to release will be sent notifications. These
notifications will then be forwarded to defense counsel.

We are asking both the prosecution and defense to review their respective case(s)
and respond with either a request to hold the vehicle for testing or evidentiary
purpose, or consent to release the vehicle to the owner or next of kin.

Respond back to the ADA notifying you of the held vehicle, and your response will
be forwarded to the Dallas Police Department.

Please respond with a request to hold on impounded vehicle by October 20", 2023.

hn Creuzot
Criminal District Attorney
Dallas County, Texas




